
Safety Message of the Day for IMEA Members

Mechanical Jumper Field Inspection Safety Message
There are lots of opinions out there on inspection and testing of mechanical jumpers. 

We rely on visual inspections of macs to provide a relatively effective assurance that the undamaged insulation will perform as 
determined in the initial proof testing performed by the manufacturer. A good visual inspection also will find strand failures and loose or 
distorted clamps, and it’s pretty reliable. If an employer assembles their own macs, the jumper cable purchased on reels has not been 
insulation tested. Employer-assembled assemblies are not required to be tested. Mac cable has a shield layer and an insulation layer. 
There also is jacket cable that has a more robust mechanical protective layer over the insulation. 

By the way, as a good practice, the industry does not rely on the insulation of an installed mac. Any climber who has backed into one 
while climbing a pole will know why. We should avoid contact with energized macs and consider placing blankets between macs and the 
conductive surfaces they are resting on.




